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LOCAL ELECTRICIAN
SPECIAL LOCAL RATES

10 YEARS EXPERIENCE

Experienced in
Renovations • New Installations

Bore Pumps • 3 Phase Gear
Generator Changeover • Hot Water Systems

Phone Licensed • Ovens

NO JOB TOO SMALL

Servicing
Kuranda – Speewah – Koah – Cairns

On Sunday 29 April six members of the 
Kuranda Garden Club attended a meeting 
of the Combined Garden Clubs of Far 
North Queensland in Innisfail. These 
meetings are held twice a year, attended 
by representatives of Garden Clubs from 
Cairns and the Tablelands to Townsville. 
Clubs take it in turn to host these meetings, 
and in October it will be Kuranda’s turn to 
host the meeting.

At the meeting each Club presented a 
report of its activities over the last six months, as is usual on these occasions. David 
Sturge, President of the Kuranda Garden Club, presented the following report:

Since our report at the Combined Clubs Meeting last October, the Kuranda Garden 
&lub has continued to hold meetings on the first Saturday of each month. �� to �� 
members now regularly come to our meetings, a number which we feel is as many 
as we want when visiting private gardens. Our membership has increased steadily to 
about ��.

In November the club visited the garden of Kuranda residents Garry and Colin, 
where we saw what a pleasing result can be achieved in a small space with little 
expense and a good imagination.

In December each year we depart from the usual pattern of meetings by having a 
pot-luck lunch in a member’s home, this year at the home of Rita Squire in Speewah.

In February local resident Garry Wilson, who is Patron of Friends of Cairns 
Botanic Garden, gave us a detailed talk on Cycads and their origins and relations to 
other plants. His enthusiasm for the subject makes him an informative as well as 
entertaining speaker.

In March Frank Zich, Curator of the Herbarium at JCU, stepped in at the last 
moment to replace our scheduled speaker, who was ill. Frank described the vital work 
of the herbarium in conserving samples of plants for serious researchers to access, as 
well as helping the public with identification of plants. +e also described the origin 
and use of the Rainforest Key� an online database to use for identification of tropical 
rainforest plants. Simply *oogle Rainforest Key in order to find it.

In April the club again visited Kuranda resident Peter North, who has a considerable 
collection of aroids climbing on almost every tree in his extensive garden. His 
infectious enthusiasm and generosity in giving cuttings inspired our members to try 
growing some of these unusual plants for themselves.

2n Sunday �� May� the Kuranda *arden &lub defended their win of the *olden 
Gumboot Toss at the Tropical Garden Fair in Woree on the south side of Cairns. We 
encouraged all clubs to enter a team for this trophy, as entry was free and there was a 
generous pri]e consisting of a wheelbarrow filled with goodies.

We narrowly lost the Gumboot Toss to Cairns Garden Club, despite the boot 
slipping out of some people’s hands and falling short in both teams. We hope to regain 
the trophy next year.


